Kwibuka 31: Staff of the National Electoral Commission (NEC) visit Kigali Genocide Memorial
On Friday, June 20, 2025, the leadership and staff of the National Electoral Commission (NEC) visited the Kigali Genocide Memorial in Gisozi as part of the 31st commemoration of the 1994 Genocide against the Tutsi.
Participants were briefed on the historical roots of the genocide, its execution, and its lasting effects.
This act of remembrance also served to reinforce NEC’s mission of promoting responsible leadership through free and fair elections, and to strengthen civic education so that citizens can make informed electoral choices.
 The visit concluded with the laying of wreaths at the memorial, where over 250,000 genocide victims are buried.
 The Kigali Genocide Memorial  serves as a place to remember the victims of the genocide against the Tutsi and as a center for learning from the past to ensure that such atrocities never happen again.



